

No. 1 The Terrace PO Box 5013 Wellington 6145 New Zealand T+64 4 496 2000

John Wilson fyi-request-4224-5efc5223@requests.fyi.org.nz

Ref: H201602767

Dear John Wilson

Transfer of your request for official information

Thank you for your request received on 5 July 2016 under the Official Information Act 1982 (the Act) for

"It has come to my attention that children aged 14-18 years are being served four slices of white bread and two portions of margarine for the entirety of their lunch at Dunedin hospital. Please provide details of:

- Who (and what role) is responsible for approving menus (specifically including this meal offering) as being fit for these patients?
- What specific nutritional/medical advice and/or advisors are being relied upon for the decision to serve this as being nutritionally adequate?
 - how frequently this meal is being served."

This letter is to notify you that in accordance with section 14 of the Official Information Act 1982 (the Act), the Ministry is transferring your request to Southern District Health Board (SDHB). The reason for this is because I believe that the information you requested is more closely connected with the functions of SDHB.

Therefore, further correspondence on this request will come to you from SDHB. Note that the time limit for responding will be 20 working days from when SDHB receives this transfer from us.

Yours sincerely

Liz McMillan Manager

Government Relations